

A. VOCABULARY

Word	Pronunciation	Meaning
	/ə'kaʊnt/	tài khoản
	/braʊz/	đọc lướt, tìm (trên mạng)
	/'bʊli/	bắt nạt
	/'bʊliŋ/	sự bắt nạt
	/'kɒnsntreɪt/	tập trung (vào)
	/kə'nekt/	kết nối
	/kra:ft/	(nghề, đồ, kĩ nghệ) thủ công
	/ɪn'dʒɔɪəbl/	thú vị, gây hứng thú
	/,ekspek'teɪʃn/	sự mong chờ, kì vọng
	/'fəʊkəst/	chuyên tâm, tập trung
	/'fɔ:rəm/	diễn đàn
	/lɒg (əʊ tə)/	đăng nhập
	/mə'tʃʊə/	chín chắn, trưởng thành
	/'mi:diə/	(phương tiện) truyền thông
	/,mɪd'tɜ:m/	giữa kì
	/,nəʊtɪfɪ'keɪʃn/	sự thông báo
	/pɪə/	người ngang hàng, bạn đồng lứa
	/'prefə/	áp lực
	/'sku:lwɜ:k/	bài làm trên lớp
	/'seɪn/	tiết học
	/'stres/	căng thẳng

	/ˈstresfl/	căng thẳng, tạo áp lực
	/ˌʌpˈləʊd/	tải lên
	/ˌi:kəʊ ˈfrendli/	thân thiện với môi trường
	/ˈwebsaɪt/	trang mạng

UNIT 3: TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the others

- | | | | |
|------------------------|----------------------|----------------------------|-------------------------|
| 1. A. watch <u>e</u> d | B. stop <u>p</u> ed | C. visit <u>e</u> d | D. look <u>e</u> d |
| 2. A. <u>b</u> eat | B. <u>g</u> reat | C. <u>l</u> ea <u>g</u> ue | D. <u>h</u> ea <u>p</u> |
| 3. A. craft <u>s</u> | B. mid <u>t</u> erms | C. for <u>u</u> ms | D. conserv <u>e</u> s |
| 4. A. <u>w</u> hich | B. <u>w</u> hose | C. <u>w</u> hat | D. <u>w</u> here |
| 5. A. <u>u</u> nload | B. <u>f</u> ocus | C. <u>u</u> pload | D. <u>h</u> urry |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress

- | | | | |
|---------------|---------------|------------|-----------|
| 6. A. connect | B. stressful | C. account | D. forum |
| 7. A. collect | B. arangement | C. upload | D. famous |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions

8. Mono wants to become a singer; _____, he can't sing or play any instruments.
A. therefore B. however C. because D. although
9. We often post many questions to discuss on a/an _____ after school.
A. forum B. market C. club D. office
10. Parents should give teens some freedom, _____ they should also set limits.
A. so B. but C. for D. however
11. Nam often _____ to his Instagram account to chat with her sister in Ha Noi.
A. logs on B. connects C. uploads D. checks
12. Lan _____ with some friends, so she can't concentrate on the lesson now.
A. is chatting B. chatted C. chatting D. will chat
13. She wanted to prepare for the exam; _____, she turned off her mobile phone.
A. so B. but C. however D. therefore
14. Mr Long decided _____ a new laptop last week.
A. buy B. bought C. buying D. to buy
15. She worked hard, _____ she passed the exam easily.
A. so B. because C. if D. although
16. Mr. Quang used the facebook _____ 10 p.m last night.
A. on B. in C. at D. for
17. Ba is tired _____ he stayed up late watching the clips on Tiktok last night.
A. because B. as C. since D. A, B, and C are correct
18. He isn't going to the concert. the tickets are too expensive.
A. Though B. in spite of C. because D. because of
19. No one in the volunteer group is _____ Jack is.
A. more active as B. as active than C. more active D. so active as

20. There is nothing _____ than going swimming in hot weather.
 A. gooder B. good C. better D. more goodly
Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning.

21. Ba was tired, but he stayed up **late** watching some clips on the Facebook.
 A. easily B. early C. busily D. quickly

22. She worked hard. Therefore, she **passed** the exam easily.
 A. got B. failed C. took part in D. looked after

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning.

23. The students **continue** going to school with "5 K" to protect from Covid 19.
 A. stop B. leave C. wait D. go on

24. You're **interested in** fashion so much, aren't you?
 A. keen on B. surprised at C. hated D. looked forward

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer that best completes each of the following exchanges.

25. Bill: "Well done, Jane". – Jane: "_____
 A. You are welcome B. I'm sorry C. Thanks D. long time no see.

26. Son: "Let's discuss this problem in your new Facebook." - Tung: "_____
 A. That's a good idea B. Glad you enjoyed it C. Traffic is good, I think D. No, thanks

Read the passage and mark A, B, C, or D on your answer the correct answer to complete the passage

My name's Mandi. Three months ago, I went to disco where I met a boy called Tom. I guessed he was older than me, but I liked him and thought it didn't matter. We danced a couple of times, then we chatted. He said he was 18, then asked how old I was. I told him I was 16. I thought that if I told him my real age, he wouldn't want to know me, as I'm only 13. After the disco we arranged to meet the following weekend. The next Saturday we went for a hamburger and had a real laugh. Afterwards he walked me to my street and kissed me goodnight. Things went really well. We see each other a couple of times a week, but I've had to lie to my parents about where I'm going and who with. I've always got on with them, but I know if they found out how Tom was, they'd stop me seeing him. Now I really don't know what to do. I can't go on lying to my parents every time I go out, and Tom keeps asking he can't come around to my house. I'm really worried and I felt complicated. I need some advice now.
"From the helpline on the magazine for teens."

27. What's the best title for the passage?

- A. Mandi's parents are angry with her.
- B. Mandi's love with a naughty boy makes her parents bored
- C. Tom has been behaving strangely.
- D. The worries about Mandi's dishonesty.

28. Why has Mandi written this?

- A. to describe her boyfriend
- B. to explain a problem
- C. to defend her actions
- D. to prove how clever she is

29. Who is she writing to?

- A. her parents
- B. a teenage magazine
- C. her boyfriend
- D. a school friend

30. Why can't Tom come to Mandi's house?

- A. He's nervous of meeting her parents.
- B. She doesn't want her parents to meet him.
- C. She doesn't want him to see where she lives.
- D. Her parents don't like him.

31. According to the passage, all the followings are true, but one is NOT TRUE.

- A. Tom doesn't know how old Mandi is.
 B. Everyone doesn't know that she is telling lie.
 C. Mandi should start by being honest with everyone
 D. Mandi tries to follow Tom so that he will love her.

Read the passage and mark A, B, C, or D on your answer the correct answer to complete the passage.

When you are in Singapore, you can go about (32) ___ taxi, by bus, or by underground. I myself prefer the underground because it is fast, easy and cheap. There are many buses and taxis in Singapore and one cannot drive along the road (33) ___ and without many stops, especially on Monday morning. The underground is therefore usually quicker (34) ___ taxis or buses. If you do not know Singapore very well, it is difficult to find the bus you want. You can take a taxi, but it is more expensive than the underground or a bus. On the underground, you find good maps that tell you the names of the stations and show you (35) ___ to get to them. (36) ___, it is easy to find your way

- | | | | |
|------------------|------------|-------------|-------------|
| 32. A. by | B. in | C. at | D. on |
| 33. A. quick | B. quickly | C. quicker | D. quickest |
| 34. A. so | B. like | C. than | D. as |
| 35. A. who | B. what | C. when | D. how |
| 36. A. Therefore | B. so | C. Although | D. However |

Mark the letter A B, C, or D on your answer that needs correction the following questions.

37. You should to read(A) more books if(B) you want to improve(C) your English vocabulary(D).
 38. We cancelled(A) our camping(B) trip because of(C) it rained heavily(D).
 39. His family was very(A) poor, because(B) he had to work(C) for a(D) company.

Rewrite the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

40. Jack has a new laptop; however, he never logs on his account on the Facebook.
 → Although _____.
 41. Lan wants to study better, so she turns off her mobile phone.
 → Because _____.
 42. Tuan is hard, so he often gets good marks on exams.
 → Because _____.
 43. Mono bought a lot of books, for he likes reading.
 → Mono _____.
 44. Quan is a club member; however he never participates in any activities.
 → Although _____.
 (Mr Long)

UNIT 3: TEST 2

Mark A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the three in pronunciation.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|-----------------|-------------|
| 1. A. watches | B. misses | C. concentrates | D. wishes |
| 2. A. arranged | B. uploaded | C. climbed | D. stayed |
| 3. A. mature | B. harvest | C. craft | D. cast |
| 4. A. pens | B. orchards | C. forums | D. accounts |
| 5. A. choose | B. teaching | C. chemistry | D. children |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.
 Question 6:

6. Lam is very sensitive, _____ you shouldn't comment on his new shoes.
 A. but B. therefore C. however D. so
 7. Mr Long likes showing off his new things; _____, he often posts pictures on social media.
 A. because B. therefore C. although D. but

- 8: Nowadays, many people like to spend their free time _____ the Internet.
A. surfing B. surf C. are surfing D. to surf
- 9: Ba wanted _____ with his family on a day trip to his home village.
A. to join B. join C. joining D. will join
- 10: Every road user _____ obey traffic rules strictly to prevent accidents.
A. ought B. must C. could D. may
- 11: Listening to folk songs _____ me a great pleasure and I feel very stressed.
A. give B. are giving C. gave D. gives
- 12: My principal is always _____ first person to arrive at the school every morning.
A. a B. an C. the D. Ø (no article)
- 13: Uncle Ho was born _____ May 19th, 1890.
A. on B. in C. at D. from
- 14: His parents were disappointed _____ he didn't pass the exam.
A. because B. however C. so D. although
- 15: Mr Long is learning English _____ he wants to get a good job after school.
A. but B. because C. so D. therefore
- 16: _____ the exam is coming near, some students are too lazy to revise their lessons.
A. Though B. Nevertheless C. However D. Despite
- 17: Don't be shy when you _____ mistakes because we can learn from our mistakes.
A. take B. make C. do D. get
- 18: Her parents always _____ her to get good marks and become a doctor.
A. hope B. hopes C. hoping D. will hope
- 19: Tram Anh is feeling a bit _____ about her study. She will have an exam next week.
A. stressful B. happy C. sad D. late
- 20: My mother is a strong person. She stays _____ even in the worst situation.
A. calm B. worried C. stressed D. depressed

Mark A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s).

- 21: I often ask my sister to look after the children while I am away on business.
A. look forward to B. take part in C. pay attention to D. take care of
- 22: The books about Harry Potter have been very popular, both at home and abroad.
A. in a foreign country B. in a local area C. from another planet D. from another city

Mark A, B, C or D to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s)

- 23: He often goes to bed early and never surfs the Web.
A. goes swimming B. stay up late C. play game late D. get bad marks
- 24: His bad exam results made his parents feel disappointed.
A. bad marks B. good grades C. his laziness D. his good time

Mark A, B, C, or D to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

- 25: Nam is having a talk with Na.- Nam: "How long does it take you to get to school?" - Na:
" _____".
A. At 6.30 a.m B. Half past seven C. About 500 meters D. About 10 minutes
- 26: An and Mary are talking about Mary's new hair style.-An: "I like your new hair style."-Mary:
" _____".
A. Thanks. B. Oh, well done! C. I feel gripping to hear that D. Shall I? Thanks.

Read the passage and mark A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Television is very popular and even has some benefits for kids. It helps very young children learn the letters of the alphabet, and helps other kids learn about science, cultures, and world events.

However, researchers show that watching too much TV is bad for children.

For one thing, there is a link between watching more than four hours of TV a day and being overweight. For another thing, many TV shows are violent and upsetting. Watching them may cause kids to be more fearful. And of course, more time in front of the TV means less time to study. Too much TV may also be the cause of lower grades. Experts do not agree on the solution to these problems. Some say that kids should watch only educational programs; others say kids should watch no TV at all. And others suggest teaching them to watch TV as occasional entertainment, not as an everyday hobby.

27: What is the passage mainly about?

A. Benefits of kids' TV shows

C. Why kids love TV

B. Effects of television on kids

D. Why kids shouldn't watch TV

28: According to the passage, watching a lot of TV may _____.

A. cause weight problems in children

C. cause children to get better grades

B. cause children to be more

D. cause students to study

famous

more

29: What does the word *them* in the second paragraph mean?

A. Children.

C. Television

B. Violent and upsetting shows

D. Kids..

30: The word "occasional" in paragraph 3 is closest in meaning to

A. very often

B. always

C. not very often

D. everyday

31: Which of the following facts is NOT the drawback of TV?

A. Violent shows

B. less time to study

C. kids' fearfulness

D. source of information

Read the passage and mark A, B, C or D to indicate the word/phrase that best fits each of the blanks.

When I first started learning English ten years ago. I could hardly (32)_____ a word - "hello", "goodbye", "thank you" was just about it! I went to classes two evenings a week and I was surprised at how quickly I made progress. (33)_____ the course we learned lots of vocabulary and studied grammar rules. The thing I enjoyed most was being able to practice speaking with the other students in my class. After two years I went to England to a language school. It was in Cambridge. I did a (34)_____ course at a very good school and I stayed with a local family. It was a fantastic experience and I (35)_____ up a lot of new language from speaking with my host family and with other students from (36)_____ the world. I really improved my pronunciation as well. When I got back to Spain, I was so much more confident. I could actually hold a conversation with my teacher in English.

32: A. talk

B. speak

C. say

D. tell

33: A. During

B. After

C. Before

D. While

34: A. three-weeks

B. third- weeks

C. threes- weeks

D. three-week

35: A. picked

B. looked

C. got

D. stood

36: A. all

B. over

C. over all

D. all over

Mark A, B, C, or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the questions.

37: All the students(A) in my school are revising(B) his(C) lessons carefully(D) for the coming exam.

38: Mrs. Hoai Anh is a talent MC(A) at Vietnam Television, beside(B) being(C) a good editor herself(D).

39: Mono wants to have(A) more friends, because(B) he doesn't connect(C) well with(D) others.

Rewrite the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

40: Phong didn't study hard, so he didn't pass the entrance exam.

→ Because _____.

41: He has a smart phone, but he never logs on his account on Facebook.

- Although _____.
42. Nam likes checking the notifications and seeing some new posts.
→ Nam is keen _____.
43. Tuan is a better English teacher than Huy.
→ Tuan teaches _____.
44. Mr Long loves to chat with his friends on Facebook Messenger.
→ Mr Long is interested _____.(Mr Long)

UNIT 3: TEST 3

Mark A, B, C or D whose underlined part differs from the others in pronunciation in each of the question

- | | | | |
|---------------|-----------------|-------------|----------------|
| 1. A. combine | B. midterm | C. skill | D. cultivate |
| 2. A. catch | B. vast | C. balance | D. cattle |
| 3. A. calm | B. relax | C. upload | D. solve |
| 4. A. packed | B. concentrated | C. stressed | D. depressed |
| 5. A. exams | B. lessons | C. calls | D. friendships |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress.

- | | | | |
|---------------|-------------|-----------|------------|
| 6. A. happen | B. computer | C. finish | D. reading |
| 7. A. collect | B. account | C. upload | D. famous |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

8. _____ my brother is young, he is one of the most skillful soccer players.
A. When B. Although C. Whereas D. In order to
9. Mr Long is very _____ because his closest friend is moving to another city.
A. sad B. wealthy C. happy D. stressed
10. Jenny is working in London, _____ capital of England.
A. an B. the C. a D. Ø
11. Every child on the earth adores _____ outside with their friends in their free time to get rid of stress.
A. play B. playing C. to play D. plays
12. All my students really hope _____ their entrance exam.
A. passing B. passed C. to pass D. pass
13. _____ her highest mark in the class for the last semester, she wasn't satisfied with her result.
A. In spite of B. Although C. Because of D. Because
14. John usually take her mum to shopping after a hard working week at weekends.
A. bring B. take C. go D. make
15. We usually _____ our grandparents on summer vacations.
A. visits B. visited C. visiting D. visit
16. When I was young, I hated _____ my homework late at night.
A. to do B. doing C. does D. do
17. The final examination will be held _____ June 9th, 2021.
A. in B. on C. at D. to
18. Everyone was _____ with the news they heard.
A. interested B. interesting C. bored D. boring
19. I am learning English _____ I want to get a good job after school.
A. but B. because C. so D. therefore
20. Would you like to drink milktea _____ coffee?
A. or B. otherwise C. so D. therefore

Choose A, B, C, or D to indicate the words/ phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part.

21. She asked the doctor why she has felt a bit **stressful** lately.
 A. tense B. expect C. appeal D. thoughtful
22. **Annually** in June, all the students feel stressed before the exams come.
 A. Usually B. Yearly C. every summer D. Frequently

Choose A, B, C, or D to indicate the words/ phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part .

23. On the birthday when you blow the candles if it doesn't go out, people believe that good **luck** will be out.
 A. unfortunate B. inexpensive C. unhealthy D. unwealthy
24. Come and join us at our **local** festival this weekend. I'm sure you won't regret.
 A. rural B. traditional C. ritual D. global

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer that best completes each of the following exchanges.

25. An: "I've passed my exam." - Ba: "_____."
 A. Good luck B. Thanks C. That's a good idea. D. Congratulations!
26. Mary: "That's a very nice skirt you are wearing." - Julia: "_____."
 A. That's nice B. I like it C. That's all right D. I'm glad you like it

Read the passage and mark A, B, C, or D on your answer the correct answer to complete the passage.

More and more students from the school have taken part in environmental projects, such as tree planting and improving the school grounds. But, no matter how much we do, there's always more that can be (27)_____ to improve the place where we live. This year students from the Conservation Club plan to work with local people to make a community garden near the school. As Tim, a student, says: "No one (28)_____ to live in an unattractive area. If we work together, we can turn these areas into spaces that we can enjoy (29)_____ time in." This kind of local action is not just about the environment. It also helps people get to know (30)_____ neighbors and it can help build stronger communities. If you care (31)_____ the state of your town, and you are interested in taking part in the project, please contact the school for further information.

27. A. does B. do C. did D. done
28. A. stay B. stays C. want D. wants
29. A. spending B. giving C. paying D. doing
30. A. her B. its C. their D. his
31. A. about B. in C. at D. on

Read the passage and mark A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

The thing I like most about living on a farm when I was small was the change of seasons spring summer, autumn and winter. I could see the change all come and go and each one was completely different. If hadn't been born and raised in the country, I would have never been able to tell the difference. Now in the city. you can buy summer flowers in winter and eat the same vegetables all the year round. Whereas, in the country I could only eat things at certain times of the year. **For example**, strawberries in June and turnips in winter lived my childhood with the seasons.

Also we made most of our food and would never eat frozen or tinned food. Everything was fresh, so it must be better than the type of food I am taking now in the city, City people think that people in the country miss a lot of good things about modern life, but in my opinion they miss a lot more than them. They miss real life.

- 32: What is the main idea of the passage?
 A. The author used to live in the country. C. There are four seasons in the countryside.
 B. Food in the country in comparison to that in the city. D. Comparison between life on a farm and that in the city.
- 33: The author felt what changed when he/she lived in the countryside?
 A. the vegetables B. the people C. four seasons D. the weather

34: According to the author, the seasons on a farm were_____.

- A. very different from one another C. the same as those in the city
B. different from those in the city D. very beautiful but boring

35: Find the word in the passage is CLOSEST with "for example".

- A. such as B. the same C. different from D. maybe

36: According to the passage, all the followings are true, but one is **NOT TRUE**.

- A. the author was born and raised on a farm in the country C. the author used to live in the country where there're 4 seasons
B. the author takes frozen and tinned food now in the city D. country people eat the same type of food all the year round

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer that needs correction the following questions.

37. I like lying(A) on the beach(B), so I always(C) spend my holiday to sunbathe(D).
→(sunbathing)

38. He and I(A) never see(B) a more nice(C) girl than this one(D). →(nicer)

39. My sister often go(A) to work by(B) car, but(C) sometimes on(D) foot. →often goes

Rewrite the sentence that is closest in meaning to each of the following questions.

40: Ngoc is the most fluent English speaker in our class.

→Noone in our _____.

41. My sister likes using the Facebook because she wants to post her photos on social media.

→My sister wants _____.

42. Lan is a quicker runner than Hoa.

→ Lan can _____.

43. It rained heavily, but Tom still went swimming with his friends.

→Although _____.

44. Phong worked very hard, so he passed the entrance exam easily.

→Because _____.

45. Laura likes posting her new pictures on the Facebook.

→ Laura is keen _____.